
Dear Dr. Paul,

Thank you for your continued advocacy protecting national and
personal sovereignty by urging withdrawal from the United
Nations and the World Health Organization.

In your recent communications you have warned against the
upcoming “Pandemic Treaty.” This Treaty is in fact a decoy to
deflect attention from the far more immediate threat posed by
the proposed amendments, negotiated in secret, to the
International Health Regulations (IHR), slated to be considered
at the World Health Assembly (WHA) this May.

These proposed amendments accomplish everything that the
‘Treaty’ threatens to do and will require neither Congressional
nor Executive approval nor ratification.

Among the proposed amendments is a provision to remove the
requirement that all IHR actions must be consistent with “human
rights and dignity,” replacing this language with a vague and
undefined concept of “equity.”

Digital health certificates, impinging on virtually every aspect of
our national and personal liberty, are also under consideration.

Prior amendments, adopted at last year’s WHA, are similarly
damaging to our liberties and health freedom, and, while still
subject to nullification by our government, are being allowed to
come into full force virtually unnoticed by the public.



It is urgent that Freedom Advocates clearly understand the
critical distinction between the dangerous and invasive WHO
IHR Amendments and the forthcoming “Pandemic Treaty.” All
of the dangers you correctly reference in the Treaty would in
fact be accomplished by the adoption of the proposed and
pending amendments to the IHR, making the Treaty mere
window dressing. This is clearly articulated in the Declaration
signed by the Heads of State on November 21, 2022 at the G-20
Meeting in Bali.

Your recent communications indicate that you have conflated
these two attacks on our health freedom. Absent active rejection
of the IHR proposed and pending amendments, they will
become “legally binding on all member states.”

We agree completely with your understanding that withdrawing
from both the WHO and the UN is critical and support that
position at www.PreventGenocide2030.org.

I am writing to urge you to review this information and revise
your position on this issue. Your voice is a powerful and
respected one, Dr. Paul. We need you to share this information
with your many supporters so they can focus on the immediate
threat of the proposed and pending amendments to the IHR.

Natural Solutions Foundation (of which I am a Trustee) has
established a campaign and series of Action Items which people
can use to tell their representatives to act now to prevent health
tyranny. Please share this link with all your circles of influence.

http://www.preventgenocide2030.org


https://preventgenocide2030.org/action-items.

Thank you for your leadership in the Freedom Movement. Your
attention to this situation will have a profound impact on our
future.

Regards,

Ralph Fucetola JD
732-619-1568

https://preventgenocide2030.org/action-items

